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THE EXPECTATIONS OF 2022 

 

Sorors, as we continue our Iota journey, we look back to review 
the past before we look forward with expectations of the future.  
As we prepare for 2022, let’s take a moment to look back at the 
year 2021.  After the turmoil, disorder, and chaos of 2020, we  
entered 2021 with tremendous optimism.  With the availability of 
the vaccine, we looked forward to the time when we could all go 
back to our normal lives with no need to constantly wear a mask 
to protect ourselves from the Covid-19 virus.    We believed the 
rise of the “Black Lives Matter Movement” and the historic  
election of President Joe Biden and Vice President Kamala Harris 
would lead to criminal justice reform and more just society for 
everyone.   

 

Instead, we were confronted with an attempt to nullify the election by an 
insurrectionist mob attempting to shut down Congress to prevent them 
from certifying the election of President Joe Biden and Vice President  
Kamala Harris.  We watched as many members of the country refused to 
take the vaccine or wear a mask.  We watched with dismay as the Delta 
variant of the Coronavirus developed and swiftly began to spread across 
the country, bringing more hospitalizations and death.  Not only did we 
have the Delta variant of the Coronavirus confronting us, but we also had 
to face, and still face, the threat to our democracy, our right to vote, our 
right to free and safe elections, all driven by a small vocal minority  
unhappy with the outcome of the election.   We faced the demand of this 
minority to turn back the clock to a period, where we had book  
censorship, control of school curriculums, school boards, and a less  
diverse population.    
 
As Iotans, we look back over 2021 with awe and appreciation of the forti-
tude of our members, as we dealt with the death of loved ones from 
COVID and other health issues, personal and professional turmoil, as well 
issues of social justice.  The coronavirus continued to significantly impact 
our ability to hold in-person meetings and events, but we persevered.  
used our increased technical skills, Zoom and the Whova Platform to host  
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our first Virtual National Convention, a four-day convention that took care of Iota business, passed by-
laws and entertained.  This was a historic event with over 500 Members, Pelati, Men of Iota, and FIL in 
attendance.  This landmark event also included a one-day Youth Summit hosted by our foundation, Lola 
Mercedes Parker Foundation for Economic Empowerment of Business and Professional Women. 
 
After the convention and what finally appeared to a diminished effect of the virus, we gradually began to 
relax our guidelines for in-person meetings and events for vaccinated members.  We participated in 
events virtually and in-person that celebrated our renewed interest in self-care and holistic health; we 
applauded, as many police officers were held accountable for their actions of police brutality; we  
continued to carry out Iota programs and projects and our unprecedented recruitment of new members.    
We continued to participate in Iota.Talks webinars, virtual regional conferences, and our first joint 
“Virtual Small Business Pop Up Vendor Mall” event with Gamma Phi Delta Sorority, Lambda Kappa Mu 
Sorority, and Eta Phi Beta Sorority.  This event was a huge success, with over 40 vendors participating.  
We also served as an Affiliate Circle Leader for the 2021 National Council of Negro Women Virtual  
Affiliates Assembly. 
 
As members, the medical authorities, and the public began to breathe a sigh of release and advocate for 
relaxing the guidelines, along comes the Omicron variant, a more contagious form of the Coronavirus, if 
not as deadly.  So, today we are headed back to shutting down public events and large gatherings, and 
we still have people refusing to wear a mask or get the vaccine.  This refusal offers a continual feeding 
ground for the virus to mutate into different variations. 
 
Today, we enter 2022 with anticipation and the promise of a new beginning.  A beginning filled with ex-
pectations; the expectation of finding a way to inspire more people to get vaccinated, so we can control 
the spread of the virus; the expectation of improved civility in this country; the expectation of a solution 
to saving our democracy; the expectation of developing strategies to improve the health and self-care of 
our members and our community; the expectation of continued prosperity for Iota and its members; the 
expectation of sustained membership growth and the expectation of participating in more organizational 
and social partnerships.  
 
We pray that the year 2022 will be filled with love, friendship, happiness, tolerance, and empathy for 
each other and the expectation that civility and truth will once again be the normal expectancy for 
everyone.   

So, as we continue this Iota journey, let’s pray that each day brings success, gratification for a job well 
done, peace and harmony for each of us, and Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc.      

Happy New Year!!!! 

 
 
Dorothy M. White 
23

rd
 National President 
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